     NLAF Prisoners Forum

     Report to NLAF – May 2012
The NLAF Prisoners Forum last met on 17 May 2012.  At that meeting, items on the agenda included: 
· Older women prisoners. 

· Security scanning procedures in correctional centres – the arrangements and requirements for solicitors to provide proof of identity when visiting clients in correctional centres were clarified.
· Inmate access to interpreters for legal interviews – a briefing paper outlining difficulties associated with access to interpreters for legal interviews was provided CS NSW. CS NSW will consult with senior staff in the policy and operation areas of CSNSW and inform the Forum of any developments in relation to the review of the CSNSW interpreter policy.

· Lawyer client communication – CSNSW has completed an audit of legal visits facilities in correctional centres across NSW.  CSNSW are forming a working group to address the recommendations arising from the audit.  Members of the Prisoners Forum agreed to participate and provide input into the working group.  There may be scope for some of the suggestions outlined in the briefing paper about access to interpreters to be addressed through the working group.

CSNSW is establishing facilities for brochures and resources to be placed in visit areas of correctional centres.  LawAccess NSW, Legal Aid NSW and agreed to provide relevant material. LawAccess NSW also indicated they were happy to discuss ways of maintaining the currency of the material with CSNSW. 

· The operation of the Work and Development Orders (WDO) Scheme in correctional centres – CSNSW has applied to administer WDO programs in correctional centres.  It is anticipated that CSNSW will be able to administer WDO programs in correctional centres by December 2012.
· Reports on work of other groups addressing prisons, including the Corrective Services NSW Legal Practitioners Group and the Women’s Advisory Council.
Other issues discussed included, programs for perpetrators of domestic violence, movement of prisoners to facilitate medico legal assessments and mapping of legal outreach services to correctional centres across NSW.
Prisoners Legal Information Portal

The Prisoners Legal Information Team (PLIT) met on Wednesday 16 May 2012 to review the content to be updated and removed from the site.  
CSNSW, Legal Aid NSW and CLCs (Women's Legal Services NSW, Hawkesbury Nepean Legal Centre, Wirringa Baiya and PIAC) are working on a project to develop a literacy program for inmates.  The curriculum of the program will incorporate legal topics and content from the Legal Information Portal. The literacy program will be an accredited TAFE course. 
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